AESS Technical Operations Report to the Board of Governors

April 18th, 2002

1.
Budget 

There are no expenses to date for basic Technical Operations except for the Distinguished Lecturers Program. However requests for lectures, especially for travel outside North America, is straining the allocated budget for the program. Discussion is required at the April AESS Board of Governors’ Meeting on the future direction of the program, and in  particular on the allocation of support funds between international and domestic activity. 

2.


Technical Panel and Committee Reports

Technical Panels

There are two (2) technical panels currently active as full-scope technical panels 
(holding periodic meetings, writing standards, and supporting conferences) as shown in Attachment 1. These two panels are the Gyro and Accelerometer Panel under the direction of Sid Bennett, and the Radar Panel under the direction of Bob Trebits.

There are four(4) technical panels in the formative or revitalization stage with chairs in place as also noted in Attachment 1. The Space Systems Panel is exiting the formative stage to a more active status under the guidance of Marina Ruggieri. Marina’s report is included as Attachment 1.A. The GAP Report is included as Attachment 1.B and the Radar Panel Report is available directly on the AESS Website.

Technical Committee Representatives

There are seven (7) technical committees with AESS representatives as summarized in Attachment 2.  The reports for four (4) of these committees are provided as Attachments 2.A through 2.D. One of the technical committees is currently not active.

3.
Distinguished Lecturers Program

The activity of the Distinguished Lecturers program for the years 1999 through 
2002 (to date) is summarized in Attachment 3. Currently there are two requests for financial support for lecturers at Hankuk University, Seoul, Korea in the fall. These requests for support for lecturers outside of North America can have a substantial effect on the budget allocated to the Distinguished Lecturers Program.
4.
Walter Fried Memorial Award

The initiative to create the Walter Fried Memorial Award for the Best Paper at PLANS has been successfully completed.

Respectfully submitted,

Jim Huddle

Vice President - Technical Operations
